
Legion Ticket Policy FAQs 

Do I have to join a group to sit with all my friends? 
No. There are no group seating assignments. Seating is general admission within your class section. 

How early do the stadium gates open? 
Gates open 90 minutes prior to kickoff. 

How early do I have to get there to get good seats? 
It depends on when students arrive, however, it is important to note that all seats will be in the lower level 
of the stadium. 

What happens for the sections with class year overlap? 
Sections can be filled by members of both classes who are eligible to sit there. 

If my friends are in a younger class year, can I move to sit with them? 
Yes, but only on a season basis. If you would like to sit with someone in a younger class year, 
immediately after ordering please email tickets@nd.edu with details to request the change on your 
tickets. Single game section changes are not allowed. 

Where do St. Mary’s and Holy Cross students sit? 
St. Mary’s students sit within their class year, along with Notre Dame students. Holy Cross students will 
be designated in one of the end zone sections. 

Can I sit with my SMC and HCC friends? 
Yes. Please see the above question. 

Will there be corresponding colors on the section signs in the stadium to make it easier for me to 
know where to go? 
No. Ushers will be available for guidance should you have any questions. Students will also be 
communicated to via email in regards to what sections are designated for which color/class. 

Can I save seats in my row for my friends who show up later? 
No. Seating is available to those who show up first. 

What’s the policy for waiting outside the gate to get in? 
Students may start to line up three hours before kickoff. 

Can I camp out the night before the game to get into the stadium? 
Camping out will not be allowed. 

I can’t get to my email to access my ticket.  What should I do? 
We recommend opening and downloading each ticket to your phone before the season begins so that 
you have easy access to your tickets when you arrive at the gate to enter. 
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